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Tov l’hodot – It is good to give thanks 
 
The approach of our annual congregational meeting 
provides a good opportunity to reflect on the year that 
has past. Each year when I look back, I am struck by the 
number of you who have made a contribution – of time, 
talent or resources – to Congregation Beth Shalom. This 
year is no different. The membership list is not only a list 
of names. It is a list of contributions, large and small, to the building of our 
synagogue community. 
 
Some of you sit on the board of directors, chair a committee or sit on a 
committee. Some of you organized, worked at or solicited contributions for 
Denim & Pearls. Some of you donated to the High Holy Day appeal or in 
memory of a loved one. Some of you organized an oneg Shabbat or donated 
something to help enrich the community building that occurs at each oneg. 
Some of you cooked a meal for members who are sick or struggling with 
bereavement. Some of you helped at Sukkah under the Stars or our 
Chanukah celebration. Some of you raised new ideas and possibilities for our 
synagogue. 
 
Your partnership and willingness to contribute is what makes Congregation 
Beth Shalom not just a name, a building, an address – but a true community. 
And for that, I say, in the words of the psalmist (psalm 92) “Tov l’hodot 
Adonai – it is good to give thanks to God.” The Holy One of Blessing is 
reflected in the blessings that you offer to us in everything you do. 
 
What is your next step? Volunteering your time or talents to the synagogue is 
not only a matter of agreeing to do a needed task (although that is certainly 
appreciated!) Volunteering is something that should enrich your spirit, bring 
you fulfillment and joy. What does that for you? Is it knowing that you’ve 
brought joy to someone by calling them to say Shabbat Shalom? Is it seeing 
our young people grow in their connection to Jewish tradition? Is it helping 
make sure that the synagogue lives up to its mission to be welcoming to 
everyone? Is it building bridges with churches and mosques that strengthen 
us all? Is it finding ways to help us contribute to the community at large 
through acts of mitzvot? How can your contribution to the synagogue bring 
you meaning? Whether quietly behind the scenes or in a leadership role, 
what form of involvement and contribution to our synagogue family will 
bring you fulfillment and meaning? 
 
I am grateful for all that you have done, and blessed in the knowledge that 
many of you will continue to explore your next steps as committed members 
of Beth Shalom. In a well-known teaching in Pirkei Avot 2:16 (the teachings 
of our ancestors), we are told “It is not up to you to finish the work, but you 
are not free to avoid it altogether.” What is your next step?  
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Can We All Get Along? 
 

Perhaps you read Gary Gould’s article in the March 24 – 
April 6, edition of the Jewish Press. This article, titled “The 
Wisdom of Rodney King and the Haredim: Part 3” was 
long, but interesting. 
 
He writes about how the hate crimes that have flooded 
Jewish communities across America have put a lot of us in 
an everlasting state of alertness. “To be alert is a good 
thing, but the anxiety produced can be quite debilitating.” 
Gould gives two possibilities for the recent rise in these 
detestable acts. “One being the recent contentious bid for 
the White House. The other could be the recent settlement 
expansion in Israel.” 
 
In his article, rather than focus on the reasons of why, 
Gould turns his attention to the fact that “We’re under 
attack on many different fronts and now more than ever, 
when we truly need to stand together, many people are 
creating conflict in our North American Jewish community. 
Or, are withdrawing from it because of partisan political 
differences.” 
 
“Like all Synagogues and churches, with 501 (c) (3) non-
profit status, we need to go out of our way to not take 
political stands.” I agree with Gould’s statement as it 
applies to what we do at CBS. As president, I, along with 
the rest of the CBS board, have a responsibility to “hide our 
political leanings” and unite. This was the main reason the 
executive committee chose to monitor what gets posted to 
our Facebook pages. We should reserve our own individual 
pages for our individual political views. I’ve already seen 
how two individuals, who were completely polarized 
politically on one Facebook page, now work together, side 
by side on a committee. 
 

Gould writes, “sure, we have a 
plurality of very diverse opinions – 
we’re all Jews after all, but we need to 
agree to disagree, civilly and with 
diplomacy and not pull back from one 
another or from the community 
because of red/blue perspectives.” 
 
Who are the haredim? This is a group 
of ultra-Orthodox Jews in Israel. Their 
income level is well under the poverty-line. “In most of 
these households, the women are the sole bread winners 
while the men study Torah most of the day. Most of us 
would frown upon their unhealthy lifestyle. Little exercise, 
poor diet, etc. And yet, haredi men live three years longer 
than the rest of the Israeli male population. The haredi 
women live 18 months longer than other women. 
 
Why do the haredi live so long? Researchers indicate it may 
be due to the multiple ways the haredim are connected to 
their communities, social trust and the absence of 
significant political discord” 
To quote Karen Dawkins, who is co-owner and managing 
editor of the Jewish Press, “I can never recall so much 
division and passions running this high.” The tone of the 
correspondence she’s received is angrier than she can 
remember. 
 
As for the “Philosophy of Rodney King,” recall he was 
arrested and beaten by Los Angeles police in 1992. As a 
result of the police actions being acquitted, subsequent 
rioting was responsible for 55 deaths and numerous 
injuries. Rodney King pleaded, “I just want to say, you 
know, can we all get along? Can we get along?” 
 
“Make no mistake, the future well-being of our Jewish 
community depends on it.” Well said!  

FROM THE PRESIDENT - David Friedman 

Congregation Beth Shalom provides a 
meaningful spiritual home for people 
of all ages and levels of knowledge, a 
place to learn and to question, a place 
to worship and to celebrate, and a 
place to find a community that cares.   

We offer:  

 Friday worship services at 7:45 
PM 

 Religious school pre-kindergarten 
through 10th grade  

 Complete B’nai Mitzvah prepara-
tion  

 Youth group programming  
 Adult Education classes  
 Community-wide events, includ-

ing  
Mitzvah Day 
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May Oneg Schedule 

There can be no joy without food and  

drink. — Talmud, Mo’ed Katan 

THANK YOU!  to  the follow ing  people w ho 

will host an oneg Shabbat in May. 

▪ May 5: ▪ The Shaw and Oldman families will host 

the ones in honor of the confirmation class. 

▪ May 12: The membership committee w ill host 
the oneg in honor of our new members. 
 
▪ May 19:  Date still available.  
 
▪ May 26: Date still available.  
 
On behalf of the oneg committee, I want to express 
our thanks to our May oneg hosts! 
 
 
SIGN UP TO SPONSOR AN ONEG! 
On behalf of the oneg committee, I wish to express 
our thanks for helping with our May onegs! If you 
have any questions, please contact us (Judith 856-816
-2174, Anita 813-990-9498, Anna 707-628-5399). 
 
 
Your Oneg Committee, 

Anna Feldman, Judith Pliner, and Anita Hoffman  

Upcoming Dates to Remember 

▪ Thursday May 4, 6 
p.m.: Interfaith Sol-
idarity Gathering at the 

Fransiscan Center, 
3010 N Perry Ave, 
Tampa. Join Chris-
tians, Muslims, Jews, 
Buddhists and those 
from all faiths in a 
gathering of prayer, 
song and reflection on 
the bonds we share.  

  
▪ Friday, May 5, 7:45 p.m.: Service w ill include 
the confirmation of Lucas Oldman and Jordan Shaw. 
 
▪ Sunday, May 7, 9:45 a.m.: Torah Tots: “It’s a 
Mitzvah.” 
 
▪ Friday, May 12, 7:45 p.m.: Service w ill honor 

our CBS high school graduates: Jared Blanchard, Jada 

Borgen, Lily Criden, Rachelle Wetsman, Olivia Murray, 

Cassie Cohen, Jack Dempsey, Kaycee Powell, and Max 

Newman. 

 
▪ Friday, May 12, 7:45 p.m.: The oneg w ill honor  
all new members since January 2016. 
 
▪ Saturday, May 13, 5:30 p.m.: Cabaret night. For  
more information, please see page 4. 
 
▪ Sunday, May 21, 10 a.m.: CBS annual m eeting. 
Details and slate on page 8. 
 
▪ Tuesday, May 30, 7-8:30 p.m.: Erev Shavuot @ 
The Ranch, 6606 Flicker Court, Seffner. Details on page 
8.    

 
Religious Education Calendar, page 7;  

Full calendar, page 15  

Peter A. Jacobson, M.D. 

Internal Medicine & 

Cardiovascular  

Disease 

500 Vonderburg Dr. E 303 

Brandon, FL 33511 

(813) 681-5702 
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Committees/Chairpersons 

Building/Capital Fund  

Peter Jacobson 

Building & Grounds* 

Seth Dugan 

Caring 

Christine Stockelman 

Finance* 

Jon Ellis 

Fundraising* 

Michelle McCormick, Kate Swedlow 

Lifelong Learning* 

Sheila Fishman 

Long-Range Planning* 

Open 

Membership* 

Gail Verlin, Judith Pliner  

Oneg 

Anna Feldman, Anita Hoffman,  

Judith Pliner 

Publicity 

Andrea Chassen  

Ritual* 

Cynthia Goldstein 

Social Action* 

Scott Hopkins 

Youth Education* 

Lea Garbett, Natasha Rieger 

Youth Group* 

Advisor—Mags Oldman 

President—Sarah Smith 

 

* Ex-officio voting Board member  
(each committee only gets one vote)  

 

OTHER PROGRAMS 

CBS Players 

Anna Brubaker 

CBS Singles Over 50 

Anita Clifford 

Chavurah 

Caren Magdovitz, Lynn Kaler  

Dinner with the Tribe 

Stephen Criden 

Email Blast 

Cari Santana 

Going Green 

Jim  & Sandee Pelk 

Kibbitzer/Bulletin Editor 

Lea Garbett 

Kolot Shalom Choir 

Joan Frankel 

Library 

Anita Hoffman 

Page Turners 

TBD 

Web Administrator 

Cari Santana 

Yarn Mavens 

Phyllis Newman 

Minyanaires  

Richie Bauman 

Cabaret Night, An Evening of Jewish 
Music 
All temple members and friends are 
invited to join us for an evening of fun! 
 
DATE: Saturday, May 13 
TIME: 5:30 p.m . 
PLACE: Congregation Beth Shalom  
 
Enjoy the culinary talents prepared by our 
temple family with a pot luck dinner. 
 
Sit back and enjoy your friends’ musical 
delights as they sing familiar melodies of 
Broadway. 
 
Bring your own HAPPY HOUR DRINKS. 
 
Please contact Joan Frankel at The_frankels@verizon.net or (813) 938-
4123 to join in the show and exhibit your talents 
 
Contact Phyllis Newman at phylnew1@yahoo.com to add your name to the 
pot luck list. 

KOLOT SHOLOM NOTES 

mailto:The_frankels@verizon.net
mailto:phylnew1@yahoo.com
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Join with CBS in offering congratulations and recognition to the 
following members on their accomplishments: 

KUDOS 

▪ Kudos to all the CBS members who donated items for the silent auction baskets 
and the live auction:  
Wendy Bonaddio, Stephen Yavelow, Michael and Cheryl Lubin, Brian 
and Arlene Slater, Anna and Stephen Feldman, Mike and Michelle 
McCormick, Seth and Paige Dugan, Mike and Virginia Barnett, Betsy 
and Michael Torop, Steve and Sheila Slavkin, Jason and Karen 
Blanchard, David and Carol Anne Friedman, Janice Perelman, Allison 
and Jared Rapp, Kate and Andrew Swedlow, Richard and Harriette 
Bauman, Sandy Saviet, and all anonymous donors. 
 
▪ Kudos to Jackie Feldman for directing this year’s Purim Shpiel. 
 
▪ Kudos to Jeff Goodman for donating our new Haggadot. 
 
▪ Kudos to Gerry Lawrence for donating the wine for Second Night Seder.  
 

▪ Kudos to Ira Ratner for donating jars of gefilte fish to the temple.  

 
MAZELS 

▪  Mazel tov to Jared & Allison Rapp on the birth of their son, Nolan Elias, born April 12! 
 
▪  Mazel tov  to Lucas Oldman and Jordan Shaw on their confirmations!  
 
▪  Mazel tov  to Jared Blanchard, Jada Borgen, Cassie Cohen, Lily Criden, Jack Dempsey, Olivia 
Murray, Max Newman, Kaycee Powell, and Rachelle Wetsman on their high school graduations! 

Membership invites ALL NEW MEMBERS who joined 
Congregation Beth Shalom since January 2016, to attend 
services and a special oneg May 12 Shabbat services in 
their honor. ALL NEW MEMBERS will be personally in-
vited to attend May 12 and we hope to see ALL our new 
members that night. 
 

The membership committee has started working on a ma-

jor project: updating our membership data base. 

Because our members’ demographic information changes 

often and includes home phone numbers, cellphone num-

bers, email addresses, home addresses, etc., we need to 

constantly update our membership information.  

  

The best way for us to accomplish this is to ask all of you 

to contact Cari, our new administrator, at the temple or 

contact your membership co-chairmen. If you move to a 

new house or apartment, make sure the temple receives 

your new address.  

  

By the way, have you visited the CBS website recently? The 

membership list now includes ALL members - new and 

established.  Go to the site, login with your user name and 

personal password and make sure your information is cor-

rect.  If it is not, please let us know so it can be corrected.   

  

Thank you, 

Gail Verlin (813-988-8193)  

Judith Pliner (856-816-2578) 

 Membership Co-chairmen 

Cari/temple office (813-681-6547) 

MEMBERSHIP 

Do you know a CBS member who should be congratulated for a special accomplishment?   
If so, email the name and accomplishment to cbs-admin@hotmail.com.  
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Lifelong Learning 
Programming 
 
We are now approaching that time of 
the year when the Lifelong Learning 

Committee begins planning for the 2017
- 18 Congregation Beth Shalom learning 
experiences. Of course, Bibles and Bagels will continue 
several Shabbat mornings throughout the year, giving us an 
opportunity to nosh on a bagel and cream cheese and 
discuss the Torah portion for that week. Page Turners will 
also meet regularly throughout the year on selected 
Monday evenings, affording us an opportunity to share our 
opinions regarding selected books. Rabbi Torop will 
continue her series of programs, which will include classes 
on the Jewish immigrant experience, ethical dilemmas, and 
an introduction to Sephardic Jewry. 
 
This is just the beginning. We are planning to provide 
additional programming throughout the year. We propose 
to continue our presentations on medical topics of interest 
to our congregants and their friends. We will be bringing 
back our “Saturday Night at the Movies” with a plus. We 
will be providing dinner to our attendees, and are hoping to 
arrange babysitting services for those members with young 
children. 
 
It is our plan to offer several classes in our temple kitchen. 
Join us for an informative, fun, and enticing cooking 
demonstration. Each program will be a hands-on 
experience and will be followed by an opportunity to taste 
the “fruits of your labor.” We are considering a program on 
challah baking, Sephardic food, or perhaps a special holiday 
meal. If you have any suggestions or would like to help in 
the planning of these In-the-Kitchen events, please contact 
Sheila Fishman at 813-833-7843. 
 
There is still more under consideration. However, we want 
to hear from you!! We are looking to you for added 
programming or enhancements to the above programming. 
Finally, we are looking for congregants who would be 
interested in joining our committee for planning and future 
implementation of just one or all of the programs chosen 
for 2017-18. We meet on the first Tuesday evening of each 
month at 6:30p.m. at the temple. 
 
Once again, if you are interested in joining us or would like 
to assist in one area of our future programming, please 
reach out to Sheila Fishman. 

LIFELONG LEARNING—Sheila Fishman 

Save the Date! 
 

The Social Action Committee  
reminds you CBS Mitzvah Day  

is Sunday, Nov. 5! 

Page Turners 
 
Monday, May 15, at 6 p.m. is the final 
Page Turners meeting of the season. The 
book we will be discussing is People of the 
Book by Geraldine Brooks. Mindy Gale 
will be leading the discussion.  
 
People of the Book is a fictionalized ac-
count of the Sarajevo Haggadah, a 600- 
year-old illuminated book, one of the earliest of its kind. It 
chronicles the attempts of a young Australian conservator, 
Hannah Heath, to trace the journey and the origin of the 
Haggadah, using the beguiling clues in its binding. Brooks' 
story telling gift gently uncovers the layers of the book's 
history, taking the reader in a backward trajectory from 
1940 to Sarajevo, Vienna, Venice, Tarragona and finally 
Seville. The story involves the Vatican, the mausoleums 
and the treasure-seeking Nazis. 

CBS LIBRARY UPDATE 

Calling all bookworms! The CBS Library still 

needs bookends in the library and any books with 

any references to Judaism. All donations are 

appreciated! 

Anita Hoffman,   

Congregation Beth Shalom Librarian 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah Listings 

If you would like to have information on your child’s 

upcoming Bar or Bat Mitzvah listed in The Kibbitzer,  

please submit an article and picture (digital if possible) 

to thekibbitzer@hotmail.com by the second Friday of 

the month prior to your service. 
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EDUCATION - Amy Weinstein 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank those that 
make our religious school a wonderful place to learn. First 
and foremost, Rabbi Torop. Through the years you have 
always been a huge 
supporter of our school. 
Thank you for the 
wisdom you share and 
the patience you bring 
each and every week. Our 
students learn to 
embrace traditions and 
are open to learning 
partly because we have 
such a hands-on, 
approachable leader. This 
is evident from our 
youngest learners to our confirmation class. A huge shout 
out to our dedicated teachers; Stacy Serota, Sarah Smith, 
Jeff Newman, Michael Barnett, Seth Dugan, Lauren 
Weisman, and Dan Weinstein. I certainly acknowledge 
how much you do and appreciate your commitment to our 
school. Thanks to Karen Blanchard who works to ensure 
we have effective curriculum and appropriate holiday 
programming for our students. 
 
We provided many of our students supplemental material 
over the summer. We hope that they will have the 
opportunity to continue working on their Hebrew these 
next few months. Please use the materials, online 
resources and Shabbat services to keep their acquisition of 
Hebrew strong. If you would like some additional ideas for 
the summer months, please feel free to contact Rabbi 
Torop, Karen or me. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any 
questions/concerns/comments regarding your child’s 
religious education at Congregation Beth Shalom, please 
contact Amy Weinstein at awine007@msn.com (813)285-
9251. 

BESTY BEAT 

Important Dates  
 
▪ Wednesday, May 3: 
Last day of Hebrew class and 
Confirmation 
 
▪ Sunday, May 7: Last day 
of Religious School 
 

HAPPY SUMMER! 

BESTAghetti went great! 

Everyone enjoyed a fresh 

pasta meal made and served 

by the BESTY team! After the 

delicious dinner we split into 

teams to play Jewish Jeop-

ardy! Team Green Kugel end-

ed up taking the lead on 

some of the last questions 

and winning the game. Our 

night of fun was concluded 

with a short trophy ceremony 

where Judy Lubin, Jacob 

Garbett, and Kate Swedlow 

won MVPs. We'd like to 

thank everyone who came 

out to support BESTY and 

Camp Jenny. Upcoming 

events include the BESTY 

end of year event May 20. 
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ANNUAL MEETING  
AND SLATE OF OFFICERS 

 

The CBS Annual Meeting will be held Sunday, May 
21, at 10 a.m.  The Membership Committee has 
found an impressive group of leaders for our con-
gregation. Below is a list of the slate of leadership 
for the two-year term of June 1, 2017 -May 31, 
2018.  

 

Secretary   Sheila Fishman  

Treasurer   Peter Jacobson  

Members at Large  David Richter  

Eric Miller  

Jackie Zaifert  

 

The following positions are in their 2nd year of a 
two-year term, no vote is needed:  

 

Executive Board 

President   Dave Friedman 

1st Vice President Gerry Pliner  

2nd Vice President    Toby Koch  

3rd Vice President     Lauren Weisman  

 

Members at Large  

Steve Slavkin 

Richie Bauman 

Christine Stockleman  

  

Per the By Laws, “any other nominations for an 
elected office or Member-at- Large may be made 
by written petition of five (5) members in good 
standing, which shall be filed with the Secretary, at 
least (20) twenty days prior to the annual meet-
ing.” 

 

Please make every effort to attend our Annual 
Meeting, as a quorum is needed to elect our lead-
ership.  

Shavuot @ The Ranch!  
When: Tuesday, May 30, 7-8:30pm 
Where: The Bolnick Ranch, 6606 

Flicker Court, Seffner 

 
Torah was given 
outdoors in the 
wilderness - Join 
us at the Bolnick 
ranch amidst the 
grass, the llamas, 
the cows and the 
sunset to celebrate 
the giving of To-
rah. 
 
Brief service and study followed by sunset 
and ice cream. 
 
Just BYO chair. 

SHAVOUT @ THE RANCH 

B’nai Mitzvah  

Tutoring 
 

Contact Keren Vergon  

at 813-785-6324 or  

kvergon@verizon.net. 
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Financially supporting the syna-

gogue is the responsibility of the 

entire Jewish community so that 

it can continue to exist and grow 

for everyone, both now and in the 

future.  Items are often "wished" for to add to our spiritu-

al home.  Below are a few of our most frequently request-

ed items that, while not deemed necessary, would certain-

ly enhance our environment: 

  

While monetary donations are welcomed, encouraged, 

and needed and can be used where the temple needs it 

most, we know sometimes people prefer concrete gifts 

and look for opportunities to provide in other ways.  We 

hope this list is helpful. Before making an in-kind contri-

bution, due to limited storage space, please contact the 

temple first to be sure the item is still on the list.   

  

Interior Wish List: 

Large Print Copies of Mishkan HaNefesh (the High Holy 

Day Prayerbook)  Contact Rabbi Torop for details 

Large coolers 

Water supply for Cafe Shalom 

Commercial oven 

Free standing literature stand (floor model) 

8—New 90" (floor length) round tablecloths in navy blue 

8—New 90" (floor length) round tablecloths in white 

1" binders 

Keyboard drawers 

Book ends for the library 

 

Exterior Wish List: 

Cypress mulch (to refresh) 

Planters, soil and vines for pergola 

Wood sealer for outdoor elements 

Awnings for entries 

WISH LIST 

Marriage, Family, &  
Individual Counseling 

 

Adolescents  13 Yrs Old to 
Adults 

 

Evening & Weekend Hours 

 

Most Major Insurance  
Accepted 

813-681-7441 
108 Mason St., Brandon, FL 

 

 

 

Phone: 813-400-3609 

www.DoogieEntertainment.com 

E-mail: Doogie@DoogieEntertainment.com 

Weddings 

Bar/Bat Mitzvahs 

Children’s parties 

80’s & 90’s video parties 

Office Parties 

PA system rental/set-up 

DJ and Party Services 

Doogie Entertainment 

Pleased to offer a 10% discount on services to members of Congregation Beth Shalom 
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SAFETY AND SECURITY COMMITTEE — David Richter 

If you wish to participate in the synagogue’s safety and se-
curity, become a member of this newly-formed committee. 
Our next meeting will be at the temple Thursday, April 27, 
at 6:30 p.m., and on the last Wednesday of each month, 
also at 6:30pm, beginning in May. A great way to stay in-
formed and plugged into safety and security within our con-
gregational family is to participate in the secure and closed 
CBS Safety and Security Committee Facebook Group. 
Please note the group is not “searchable” via Facebook, add-
ing an extra layer of security. If you’d like to be added, 
please email Jackie Mayer at jackie0011@yahoo.com. Being 
a member of this site, that already has in excess of 50 mem-
bers, is a great way to stay informed and to stay plugged in. 
A liaison representative from Homeland Security has just 
completed a safety audit for CBS and we should be receiving 
their report shortly. We are in the process of completing a 
Homeland Security grant application that would assist in 
underwriting security enhancements for CBS. The members 
of the committee ratified the following Mission Statement: 
 
The Safety and Security Committee was created by the 
board of directors of Congregation Beth Shalom to fulfill the 
mission of recommending and implementing safety and 
security measures. These measures are designed to protect 
and render safe and secure the congregation’s membership 
(adults, children, guests, and friends) and property. Addi-
tionally, these measures are meant to preserve the congre-
gation’s vision of being a warm, caring, and inclusive re-
form Jewish community, which provides opportunities for 
life-long study of Torah, avodah (worship), and gemilut 

chasadim (deeds of loving kindness). 
 
We are committed, but not limited to, the following: 
 
▪ Promoting a safe and secure environment while emphasiz-
ing and preserving Jewish values and the congregation’s 
mission; 
 
▪ Facilitating communication that embodies empathy, com-
promise, trust, and inclusion; 
 
▪ Identifying and pursuing sources of funding, education 
and support to sustain our mission; 
 
▪ Defining “safety and security” within the confines of: 
 
1. The identification of dangers and risks to our congrega-

tion’s community and then recommending and imple-
menting “best practice” strategies and remedies; and, 

 
2. The seeding and harvesting of goodwill within the outside 
community.  

mailto:jackie0011@yahoo.com
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DENIM & PEARLS SPONSORS 

Please Support the Professionals  

and Retailers Who Support CBS 

When it’s time to pick a vendor or hire a professional 
for services, keep in mind these generous businesses 

that support CBS. Thank you to the following business-
es and friends for their participation in Denim & 

Pearls.  
 

Cash Sponsors 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 

Marvin & Julie Shienbaum 
Bill’s Pharmacy, John Noriega 

Women’s Health & Wellness, Dr. Stephen Zweibach 
Jon & Isabel Ellis 

Julie Enszer 
Anna & Steve Feldman 
Gerry & Judith Pliner 

New South Window Solutions 
Stella & Dot, Debbie Balot 

Zomesa Accounting & Bookkeeping, John Zelatis 
Alan Weiss & Toby Koch 
Sheila & Errol Fishman 
Peter & Diane Jacobson 

Hillsboro Memorial Funeral Home 
Focus Wealth Strategies, LLC, Hank Mart 

3H Contracting Inc., Brian Hebert 
Brandon Complete Dental Care, Richard Assing, DDS &  

Brenton Assing, DDS 
Merrill Lynch, Randy Freedman 

Center State Bank, Jerry Ball 
Gulfside Pools 

Jan-Pro Cleaning Service, Trace Thompson, President 
J.A.W.S. Tree Service, Deborah & Jim Weaver 

Sperry Law Group, Bruce Berry 
Gail & Michael Verlin 

Cliff & Leslie Will 
All Bay Insurance Group, Joel Meeks 

Jill Oppolo 
Pathways Counseling Service, Rudina & David Richter 

HUB International Florida, Katrina Brooks & Charles Chunn 
Colorado Health & Youth, Dermatology, LLC, Kathleen  

Colorado, M.D. & Nicolas Colorado, M.D. 
Cross Pest Control 

ABISA, LLC, Nick Hernandez 
Florida Realty, Richard “Richie” Bauman 

IERNA’s Heating & Cooling 
Brandon Bagels 

Brandon Area Ear, Nose & Throat, Dr. Stephen Yavelow 
Lisa & James Smith 

Jonathan & Jacqueline Zaifert 
Robert & Debra Anderson 

Janice Perelman 
PNC Bank, Arlene Waldron 

Clarke Automotive Systems, Bob Clarke 
RIPA & Associates 

 
In-Kind Sponsors 

Doogie Entertainment, Seth & Paige Dugan 
CENTURY 21 Beggins Enterprises, Sarah Meyers & Molly Rizzi 

Party Planet 
Konica Minolta  

Busy Bee Printing 
Corner Bakery Cafe 

CBS ON FACEBOOK 
 

Our congregation has a few places to find us 

on Facebook! All three of the following groups 

require approval to join: 

 Congregation Beth Shalom of Brandon 

 Congregation Beth Shalom of Brandon  

Religious School Parent Association 

 Youth Group 

Then there is our page:  

Congregation Beth Shalom of Brandon  

that anyone can follow. 

Are You Supporting our 

Commercial Advertisers? 

Since revenue from our commercial advertisers helps to 

defray the cost of printing and distributing The Kibbitzer, 

we urge all of our readers to patronize our 

commercial advertisers and, when you see them, 

to thank them. W ithout them , Congregation Beth 

Shalom of Brandon would not be able to publish 

The Kibbitzer in print and online. 
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If you wish to designate a gift to a particular purpose, for example, 
Food Bank, Choir, Oneg, Social Action, etc., you may do so by noting as 
such on your payment method or with an accompanying note; 
otherwise, your gift will be used where it is needed most. 

Opportunities: 

 Adopt-A-Book: A dedication label w ill be placed in one of 
our prayer books, to commemorate a simcha or in honor or memory 
of a loved one for just $54. 

 Bricklets:  For as little as $9 you can send a Bricklet Card instead of 
buying a card for birthdays, condolences, etc.  A Bricklet Card in your 
name will be sent to the person you wish stating that a donation has 
been made in his or her name to Beth Shalom to honor the occasion. 

 Tree of Life: The Tree of Life is on the back wall of our  
Sanctuary. An engraved leaf or stone can commemorate many 
simchas, b’nai mitzvah, wedding, birth, graduations, etc. Leaves are 
$180, and stones are $1800. 

 Yahrzeit Plaque: To honor  the death of a loved one, you 
may purchase a plaque that will be cared for in perpetuity for $250. 
The name of the deceased along with their date of death is included 
on the plaque. 

Congregation Beth Shalom accepts donations for many purposes, with a variety of opportunities for donors to support the good works of the 
Temple.  You may contact the office either by phone or email to make a contribution, or head to our website to make a secure online payment  

through a PayPal account or by using a credit card. 

Funds: 

 General Fund (unrestricted): An unrestr icted gift to  the 
General Fund allows the temple to use those funds wherever they 
may be needed most. This fund incorporates contributions 
received from our High Holy Day Appeal, Yahrzeit donations, 
Bricklets, Adopt-A-Book, Tree of Life (unless otherwise indicated) 
and other non-restricted gifts. 

 Building Fund: A fund to ensure the continuing physical 
growth of our spiritual home. Intended for capital improvements 
and major building repairs. 

 Endowment Fund: Gifts to this fund are placed in an 
investment account and temporarily restricted or can be defined/
restricted by the donor. This fund ensures the future of our temple. 

 Religious School Scholarship Fund: These funds w ill be 
made available to Religious School students who are in need of 
tuition assistance, as determined confidentially by the Treasurer. 

 Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund: a fund for  assistance to 
families in need, scholarship assistance, interfaith council, 
Holocaust museum and other endeavors at the Rabbi’s discretion. 

 Youth Group Fund: a fund that supports the ongoing 
engagement of post b’nai mitzvah youth, providing meaningful and 
fun experiences for our teens, and keeping them connected to their 
Jewish community. 

Unless otherwise noted by you, your gift will be acknowledged in the Kibbitzer the month following its receipt.   
If your donation is incorrectly listed or omitted, please notify the temple office immediately.   

Donations listed below were received between  March 16 and April 15. 

GENERAL FUND 
 

In Loving Memory of Morris Slater 
Brian & Arlene Slater 

 
In Loving Memory of Sylvia Pliner 

Gerald & Judith Pliner 
 

In Loving Memory of Helene Ponemon 
Arthur Ponemon 

 
In Loving Memory of Eliyah Weiner 

Marcia Weiner 
 

In Loving Memory of Samuel Lifschitz 
Gabriel Lifschitz 

 
In Loving Memory of Bernie Friedman 

Dave & Carol Anne Friedman 
 
 

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 

Steve & Sheila Slavkin 
 

In Loving Memory of Allen Workman 
Stephen & Anna Feldman 

 
In Loving Memory of Oscar Workman 

Stephen & Anna Feldman 
 

In Loving Memory of Jeffrey Zazulia 
Jeffrey & Iylene Miller 

TREE OF LIFE 
 

In Honor of Mordecai & Danielle Elazar 
Zohar & Sharon Elazar 

DONATIONS 
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Birthdays 

The dates listed for the Yahrzeits are adjusted yearly according to the Jewish Calendar 

and may not necessarily coincide with the common date of death. Names are read for 

Kaddish at the Shabbat before the actual date.  If you would like to have the common 

date listed, please contact the temple office. 

Yahrzeits 

Anniversaries 

Simchat Shabbat!   

Come celebrate your birthday or 
anniversary with us!  

A special Shabbat service is held 
every month to honor all our joys 
for that month. For this month it 

will be: 

May 12 

OUR CONGREGATION 

5/1 Randi Lannak 

5/1 Arielle Weisman 

5/2 Michael  Garbett 

5/3 Rebecca Dimant 

5/3 Emily Dimant 

5/4 Ericka Young 

5/6 Maxwell Cohen 

5/6 Martie Spaier 

5/6 Sophia Smoak 

5/7 Jonathan Eugenio Gerscovich 

5/8 Kim  Nixon 

5/9 Jackie Feldman 

5/9 Benjamin Best 

5/10 Vickie Goldberg 

5/11 Tami  Hahn 

5/12 Mitchell Baylis 

5/13 Brian Slater 

5/13 Michael  Spaier 

5/13 Robert Katz 

5/13 Ella Barnett 

5/13 Mary Ann Yavelow 

5/14 Gideon Torop 

5/15 Jack  Kaler 

5/15 Monica Frost 

5/15 Jeff Newman 

5/15 Debra Balot 

5/16 Jacob Wetsman 

5/16 Eunice Rifkin 

5/16 Benjamin Leybovich 

5/17 Daniel Miller 

5/18 Cassie  Newman 

5/21 Jeff Goodman 

5/23 Aaron Young 

5/23 Kelsey Frye 

5/24 Jamie Lynn Karr 

5/24 Scott Hopkins 

5/24 Jayson  Bolnick 

5/24 Jason Blanchard 

5/25 Katie Best 

5/26 David  Goldberg 

5/28 Betsy Glickman 

5/29 Zachary Zweibach 

5/29 Matthew Kramer 

5/29 Michael  Ellis 

5/31 Loranah Dimant 

5/1 Tatiana & Nick Hernandez 

5/2 Keith & Debra Balot 

5/7 Jeffrey & Bonnie  Jacob 

5/7 Gayle & Jeffrey  Borgen 

5/9 Ken & MarDee  Buchman 

5/19 Bill & Laurie Noyes 

5/22 Mags & Richard Oldman 

5/24 Robert & Caren Katz 

5/29 Joan & Larry  Cohen 

5/3 Shirley Cohen Grandmother of Sheryl Finke 

5/4 Alice Koch Mother of Toby Koch 

5/4 Joseph Leopold Reisner Grandfather of Gary Ronay 

5/4 Philip Gold Father of Carol Balent 

5/4 Rose Reisner Grandmother of Gary Ronay 

5/4 Elmer Kalbas Father  of Bill Kalbas 

5/8 Marilyn  Rowen Sister of Judith  Pliner 

5/9 Fanny Bollinger Zalka Grandmother of Robin Rogovin 

5/9 Katherine  Verlin Mother of Michael Verlin 

5/11 Sable Zazulia Mother of Iylene Miller 

5/12 Anna Kobler Grandmother of Stephen Feldman 

5/12 Rose Rosenthal Mother of  David Rubin 

5/13 Marvin Slavkin Father  of Steve Slavkin 

5/14 Max Zander Uncle of Diane  Jacobson 

5/14 Esther Cyment Grandmother of Marci Glassman 

5/15 Paul Goldstein Father of Judith  Pliner 

5/15 Laura Gold Mother of Marty Gold 

5/16 Ethel Feinstein     

5/18 Richard Ellis Father of Jonathan Ellis 

5/18 Paul Neff Grandfather of Scott Ellis 

5/21 Alan Friedman Father  of Lisa Smith 

5/22 Bernie Friedman Father of David Friedman 

5/23 Betty Armus Mother of Sheila  Fishman 

5/24 Ralph Pitchon Father of Scott Pitchon 

5/27 Harry Goldberg Father of David Goldberg 

5/30 Hyman Strauss Father of J.E. MacNaughton 

5/31 Herbert Kusherman Father of Tami Hahn 

5/31 Susana Blake Friend of Kathryn Kepes 

5/31 Jack Lubin Father of Michael Lubin 

We encourage you to review our birthday, anniversary and yahrzeit anniversaries each 

month, and notify the office of any errors.  
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Want to advertise in The Kibbitzer? 

Ad Size        Monthly Rate 10% Discounted 

    (Annual only) 

Bus. Card $20  $216 

1/4 page $40  $432 

1/2 page $50  $540   

Full page $75  $810 

Special rate for CBS Members — 10% off MONTHLY rate with 
six-month commitment. To reserve your place in the next 
issue, e-mail the temple office at  
cbs-admin@hotmail.com or call 681-6547. 

Contact the temple office for a list of available 
babysitters. Contact information, qualifications and 
transportation details available for each sitter. We will 
not publish information about our younger members 
online due to privacy concerns. 

 
 

FAMILY,  

IMPLANT &  

COSMETIC  

DENTISTRY 
 
 

SANFORD N. SCHWARTZ, 

D.D.S., P.A. 
 

813-684-7888 
 
Email: drsandys@ident.com 

Web: www.drsandyschwartz.com 

Our Philosophy: 
To provide the very best  

dental care available 

 while treating all  

patients as members of 

 our own family. 

 

Services Include: 
Veneers, Lumineers 

Zoom! Whitening 

Implant Surgery & 

Restoration 

Crowns, Bridges &  

Dentures 

Root Canal Therapy 

Preventive Care & 

Maintenance 

Invisalign Wireless Braces 

 
Oral & IV Sedation 

Nitrous Oxide (gas)  

Stereo Headphones 

 & Movies 

Special Consideration for 

Apprehensive Patients 

 

 

 

Congregation Beth Shalom is now participating 

in Amazon Smile — it’s an easy way for CBS 

members, family and friends to support the 

temple. Simply use the following link: http://

smile.amazon.com/ch/59-3026396 and shop, 

shop, shop! 

ATTENTION! W e send the K ibbitzer  
out online.  This change has been made to 
help decrease one of our expenses at Beth 

Shalom.  

However, if you prefer receiving your Kibbitzer via 
the US Mail, please call the Temple at (813) 681-6547 

or e-mail the Temple (cbs-admin@hotmail.com) to 
tell us you do not w ant to  get your  K ibbitzer  

online. Please help Beth Shalom cut its expenses and 
receive your Kibbitzer sooner. 



S
un

 
M

on
 

T
ue

 
W

ed
 

T
hu

 
F

ri 
S

at
 

 

G
re

y 
sh

ad
ed

   
   

 b
ox

es
 in

di
ca

te
 

of
fic

e 
cl

os
ur

e.
 

1 
  

7:
30

P
M
—

C
ab

ar
et

 R
e-

he
ar

sa
l 

2 6:
30

P
M
—

Li
fe

lo
ng

 

Le
ar

ni
ng

 C
om

m
itt

ee
 

7:
30

P
M
—

B
oa

rd
 M

ee
tin

g 

3 6:
15

P
M
—

H
eb

re
w

 

S
ch

oo
l 

6:
30

P
M
—

C
on

fir
m

at
io

n 

C
la

ss
 

4 6:
00

P
M
—

In
te

rf
ai

th
  

S
ol

id
ar

ity
 E

ve
nt

 

7:
30

P
M
—

C
ab

ar
et

  

R
eh

ea
rs

al
 

5 7:
45

P
M
—

E
re

v 
S

ha
bb

at
 

S
er

vi
ce
—

C
on

fir
m

at
io

n 

6 6:
00

P
M
—

P
ar

en
ts

 N
ig

ht
 

O
ut

 

7 9:
30

A
M
—

R
el

ig
io

us
 

S
ch

oo
l 

9:
45

A
M
—

T
or

ah
 T

ot
s 

 

8 7:
30

P
M
—

C
ab

ar
et

  

R
eh

ea
rs

al
 

 

9  

10
 

11
 

7:
30

P
M
—

C
ab

ar
et

  

R
eh

ea
rs

al
 

12
 

7:
45

P
M
—

E
re

v 
S

ha
bb

at
 

S
er

vi
ce
—

S
im

ch
at

 &
 

H
ig

h 
S

ch
oo

l G
ra

ds
 

13
 

7:
00

P
M
—

C
A

B
A

R
E

T
! 

14
 

M
o

th
er

’s
 D

ay
 

15
 

6:
00

P
M
—

P
ag

e 
T

ur
ne

rs
 

7:
30

P
M
—

C
ho

ir 
 

R
eh

ea
rs

al
 

16
 

17
 

7:
30

P
M
—

C
al

en
da

r 

M
ee

tin
g 

 

18
 

7:
30

P
M
—

C
ho

ir 
 

R
eh

ea
rs

al
 

 

19
 

7:
45

P
M
—

E
re

v 
S

ha
bb

at
 

S
er

vi
ce

 

20
 

6:
00

P
M
—

B
E

S
T

Y
 E

nd
 o

f 

Y
ea

r 
E

ve
nt

 

 

21
 

10
:0

0A
M
—

A
nn

ua
l  

M
ee

tin
g 

&
 B

ru
nc

h 

 

22
 

7:
30

P
M
—

C
ho

ir 
 

R
eh

ea
rs

al
 

23
 

7:
30

P
M
—

E
xe

cu
tiv

e 

C
om

m
itt

ee
 M

ee
tin

g 

24
 

7:
30

P
M
—

R
itu

al
  

C
om

m
itt

ee
 M

ee
tin

g 

 

25
 

7:
30

P
M
—

C
ho

ir 
 

R
eh

ea
rs

al
 

 

26
 

7:
45

P
M
—

E
re

v 
S

ha
bb

at
 

S
er

vi
ce

 

27
 

 

28
 

29
 M

em
o

ri
al

 D
ay

 
30

 

7:
30

P
M
—

S
ha

vu
ot

 S
tu

dy
 

31
 S

h
av

u
o

t 

6:
30

P
M
—

S
af

et
y 

&
  

S
ec

ur
ity

 C
om

m
itt

ee
 

M
ee

tin
g 

 

 
 

 

 M
a

y 
 2

0
17

 



 

                                 

 

Address Service Requested 

  706 Bryan Road -  Brandon FL 33511 

 

JOIN OUR WEIGHT LOSS PROGRAM 

Monthly group rate day $100 (reg. $185) start-up fee 
Call us for this month date! 

 

Laser Hair Removal • Laser Vein Removal 
Age Spot Removal • Laser Skin Rejuvenation 

Botox • Chemical Peels 
Skin Care Products • Microdermabrasion 

 
Peter A. Jacobson, M.D. 

500 Vonderburg Drive, Ste 302E 
Brandon  FL  33511 

(813) 654-8193 or (813) 681-5702 
arcofbrandon.com 

e-mail -  arcofbrandon@verizon.net 
 

We are owned and operated by physicians  

who care about you.   

There is no better investment than yourself!  
Look younger, Feel younger, and Live younger!  
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Welcome the Stranger… 

Stranger No More. 


